



Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Meeting held on March 8th 2023 at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.
967
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chair.





K. Johnson





K. Anderson





D. Graham






J. Gray

968
Present.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.





One member of the public
969
Apologies.


None.



970
Declarations of Interest.
R. Coombes.
Representative on HIP. Representative on HI Development Trust. Member of the Labour Party. Trade Unionist.


K. Johnson.         Member of HI 2050. Representative on HIP. Coastguard Volunteer.


J. Gray

Employee of NCC.


K. Anderson.
Member of the Labour Party.


J. Bevan.
Member of HI 2050. Representative on HI Development Trust. 
Trustee of the Reading Room.
971
Public Question Time.


David Simpson asked about the position on Planning Permission for the UPVC windows at

The camp and at The Haven. Councillor Gray thought that those at the camp had been allowed because they were on the third floor (although all had been replaced). The Clerk is to clarify with NCC the current planning requirements for replacement windows on the Island.

972
Minutes.

The minutes of the last meeting previously circulated were approved. Proposed by 


Councillor Johnson and seconded by Councillor Gray
973
Neighbourhood Plan.

Since the December meeting Councillor Anderson had raised several concerns about how


how a fair housing policy including the treatment of holiday let applications and community


ownership could be addressed within the Neighbourhood Plan. The Clerk advised that as 


Chris Anderson our Neighbourhood Plan contact at NCC was moving to a new job in Housing 


he had held a Teams meeting this morning with Chris and his colleague Sarah Brannigan 


who was now our contact. She offered to help us address these concerns in our meetings 
and it was agreed that we should have a meeting to progress the Neighbourhood Plan


drawing on the 2050 Strategy Document where appropriate and to discuss housing. A date 


is to be established as soon as possible.

974        Holiday Let donation letters.

 It was agreed to put issuing the Holiday Lets donation letter on hold until after new national

and local policies are established in the next few months. Proposed by Councillor Anderson

and seconded by Councillor Johnson. Carried unanimously.
975
Planning Applications.

The Clerk reported that while not objecting to the proposed staff flat at the Chare Ends

Café (formerly Oasis) he had asked NCC Planning to request that the plans be amended to


take account of the privacy concerns expressed by Neil and Councillor Kath Anderson and by 


Thelma Dunne. He had also requested that permission only be granted for the purpose 


specified and that any future change of use to holiday let would have to be formally applied


for with the presumption that it would be refused.

He had heard nothing further about the application for Seaburn House and would investigate what is the current position.

976
AONB meeting.

The Clerk and Councillor Johnson had attended the recent joint meeting of 2050 and HIPC 


with AONB. Both felt that it had been unsatisfactory with Iain Robson of AONB seemingly


not having studied the 2050 Strategy Document in any depth and wanting to talk in more 


general terms rather than specifically Holy Island’s concerns. He casually dismissed any


thoughts of a cycle track as unaffordable. 2050 and HIPC will arrange a further meeting


with a specific agenda to deal with our requirements.

977
Drinking Fountain.

Although the deadline for a grant had been missed – NCC only responded to a request for 

Information after the deadline – it was felt that HIPC should investigate whether it would be


affordable to go ahead without the grant and at the same time check if despite the deadline 


some funds were still available.

978
Coronation.

Although there are no formal plans it was agreed that HIPC would support financially any 


reasonable request for support from the community.

979
Track at the Snook.

Councillor Johnson reported that following her approaches Natural England gave permission


for Savills on behalf of Cheswick Estates to repair the track leading to the Snook parking area


which has now been done..

980
2050 update.
The Clerk reported that the previous day’s 2050 Steering Group Meeting attended by 

himself and Councillor Anderson had been mainly concerned with future governance. He

will circulate the minutes of the meeting to Councillors when they are available.

981
Bollards in the Market Place and Stones on grass verges of Sandham lane.

Councillor Johnson reported that after she had contacted them NCC Highways will be 


re-instating the wooden bollards in the Market Place. HIPC councillors will lay white


painted stones on the grass verges on Sandham Lane to prevent casual parking there. 


Proposed by Councillor Johnson. Seconded by Chair Coombes.

982
HPMA 
The Clerk reported that as everyone already knew the Defra proposal for an HPMA at
Lindisfarne had been withdrawn.

983
Finance.


The clerk reported that the bank statement of February 17th showed a balance of £15373.55 
with £5000 car park funds and £5000 grass cutting support expected in the next two months.

984
Any other business,

20MPH limit

Chair Coombes reported that he had been pursuing NCC about when the 20MPH speed limit 

would be introduced. The response was non-specific but it would be soon.


Residents Parking

The Clerk said that his efforts to get NCC to carry out a village survey on support or 


otherwise for a Residents Parking scheme had been rejected and he suggested that HIPC

carried out the survey itself. It was agreed to take this forward with Councillor Graham offering to prepare some initial thoughts on the format to present for discussion.


Housing.
Councillor Johnson explained that the Homefinders qualifying policy for applicants for the Development Trust Housing which was common across many communities was automatically rejecting Applicants on the Island who were interested in the vacant No 4 Green Lane. She had been discussing this with Dick Patterson who was ensuring that island 

Applicants who had been refused could now directly contact the Homefinders officer dealing with the property and ensure that their interest was not blocked. While the policy needs addressing, in the interim, any island applicants should first contact the Trust who will then send them to Homefinder.

Street gritting

Councillor Gray had been in contact with NCC and it was clear that gritting the island roads was not a priority and those within the village would certainly rarely if ever be done. He had arranged for our grit bunkers to be filled, which had been done, and requested that HIPC buys a manual grit barrow which he and others could use to treat the village streets. Cost £460.00. Proposed by Councillor Gray. Seconded by Councillor Graham. Passed unanimously.

Pilgrims Way – Right of Way.

Councillor Graham asked about the Pilgrims Way Right of Way position and about dualling the A1 about which the council had recently agreed to support Belford’s letter to Anne-Marie Trevelyan MP. The clerk reported that he was going to apply to have the Pilgrims Way designated as a Right of Way but had not yet done so. A decision on the dualling of the A1 had been due in December but had been put back to September.

Plan for Powercuts.

Anna Raine had expressed concern to the council that with the gradual phasing out of landlines as fibreoptic broadband was installed, there would be a problem with emergency calls during a major powercut particularly if mobile ‘phone coverage was affected. Councillor Johnson had replied to her. The Coastguard using its VHF radios could provide cover using the coastguard vehicle’s power and it was though that HIPC should produce a guide to residents on what they should do in such a case and Councillor Johnson will work on this. 
985
Date of the next meeting. May 26th at 6.00pm at the Crossman Hall.
Meeting closed at 7.15pm.

